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Londonderry Cemetery Commission 

 

DRAFT minutes Thursday, November 2, 2017 

 

 

Attending: Danny Cobb, chair, Gary Barton, Maureen Cronin, Laurie Krooss Mullen, Melvin 

Twitchell 

 

Guests:  Duane and Melissa Hart 

 

Danny Cobb called the meeting to order at 7:04 PM 

 

Additions or deletions to the agenda – none. 

 

Minutes of last meeting, Maureen moved and Melvin seconded that we approve the minutes 

 from October 5, 2017. 

 

Bills/invoices: 

 O’Brien Tree Service, $1,955. 

 Gettysburg Flag Works, $627.06 

 Still awaiting bills from Springfield Fence and Mahar. 

 

Announcements/correspondence – In early October 2018 Laurie Krooss Mullen will put in ‘The 

 Message’ and ask that it be posted on the Town website that the cemeteries close on 

 November 1st.  

 

Visitors and concerned citizens - none 

 

Maintenance of cemeteries – 

 More trees will be cut at Lowell Lake (Duane). 

 Resthaven, Maple tree. A number of branches feel during the last storm. (Tree may be 

 taken down in the spring.) Also to look at in the spring: Fence and holes in Resthaven. 

 

Sale of cemetery plots 

 ~ One plot has been sold in Collins and the corner stones are in. 

 

Old business 

 Town loan is actually for $160,000 for the salt shed and $50,000 for the loader.  

 2 payments will be made on the loader. 

 5 Payments will be made for the salt shed. 

 

 We received a thank you note from Paul Gordon for the loan to the town. 

 

 Danny went to the Trustees of Public Funds meeting. 
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 It is the hope of the Commission that we will have a chance to review the minutes of the 

cemetery commission over the winter and make sure everything is on at the town office building. 

 

New business 

 Maintenance contract was reviewed. Gary makes a motion that we accept the contract as 

amended. Melvin seconded it. Motion passed unanimously. 

 

Next meeting will be Thursday, April 5th, 2018 at 7:00 PM at the Town Offices. 

 

Adjournment was at 8:05 PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Laurie Krooss Mullen 

 

The scribe of the meeting appreciates the candy brought by Gary Barton – Thank you! 
 

 

 

 

 


